Jan 24, 2019 BOA Minutes 
Minutes of Cherokee County
Board of Tax Assessors Meeting

January 30, 2020

Members Present: Daniel Clifford, Dennis Conway, Larry Berry and Mary Beth Burnette were present for the meeting.

Staff Present: Steve Swindell, Trey Stephens, Charlotte Sims, Jhon Rivero, Ricky Hitt, Janet Hall, Sandy Forrester and Gregg Boutilier were all present for the meeting. 

Attorney: Darrell Caudill of Roach, Caudill & Frost LLP was present for the meeting.

Call to Order: Larry Berry called the meeting to order. 

Adoption of Agenda: Motion by MaryBeth Burnette to adopt the meeting agenda, seconded by Daniel Clifford and approved by all Members. 

Approval of Minutes: Motion by Mary Beth Burnette to approve the January 09, 2020 minutes, seconded by Daniel Clifford and approved by all Members. 

Public Comments: None.

New Business: Motion by MaryBeth Burnette to move Batch E-1, Batch E-2, 2019 Homestead Table Additions, Batch P1, Batch P6, Batch MH1, Batch EX-1, Batch 1, Batch 1A, Batch 5CB, Batch 5CR and Batch 5P to consent agenda and follow staff recommendations, seconded by Daniel Clifford and approved by all Members.

1. New Business:	

Front Office, Charlotte Sims, Receiver of Record
Batch E-1, Dropped Exemptions 2019
Batch E-2, Reinstatement Exemptions
2019 Homestead Table Additions

Personal Property Department, Jennifer Hoskins, Project Manager
Batch P1, Standard Agenda
Batch P6, BOA Audit Agenda

Mobile Home Department, Janet Hall, Senior Appraiser
Batch MH1, Digest Changes

Commercial/Industrial Department, Gregg Boutilier, Senior Appraiser
Batch EX-1, Exempt Digest Changes
Batch 1, Current Year Changes
Batch 1A, Commercial Appeal Changes 30 day Notice

Rural Department, Trey Stephens, Senior Appraiser
Batch 5CB, CUVA Breaches
Batch 5CR, CUVA Releases
Batch 5P, Prior Year Changes





1.   Chief Appraiser Report: 

Steve reviewed the 2020 Budget, which is currently at 27.7% of usage.

2 new vehicles have been approved and will replace the remaining older vehicles in our fleet.

The county provided an Active Shooter course that several of our employees attended and it was very informative. 

WinGap came to this office and provided training to several employees last week, January 21st – 25th. 

Steve and Trey attended the annual Chamber of Commerce luncheon on Thursday January 23rd. 

Steve attended the annual Dept of Revenue Steering Committee meeting yesterday, January 29th. 

Trey attended the annual State of the County luncheon yesterday, January 29th. It is hosted by the Board of Commissioners and provided insight to Hwy 20 road widening and Northside Hospital growth.

Steve was invited and will attend the Round Table Meeting IPT on February 5th. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Trey will attend and speak at a Real Estate CUVA Q & A on February 11th at 6pm at the Union Hill Community Center.

Field Appraiser Krystle Russell has turned in her notice, today being her last day. The open position will be posted early next week.

The next BOA Meeting will be February 13th at 9:00am.



1. No Executive Session

1. Adjournment: Motion by Dennis Conway to adjourn the Regular Meeting, seconded by MaryBeth Burnette and approved by all Members.





_______________________________                                                                                                     
Larry Berry, Chairman	         		                       Jenny Thomas, Secretary  	   
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